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Our next meeting
8pm Tuesday 31st May  2016

Arena Sports Club,  140 Rookwood Road, Yagoona.

Meetings commence at 8pm sharp,
with a social dinner from around 6pm.

Delegates please advise the Secretary at secretary@councilofmotorclubs.org.au
if you are unable to attend a meeting.

You may send a substitute delegate from your club if you need to.  Again, please advise the
Secretary at the above email address.

Progress Report on the Shannons Sydney Classic.
Firstly I’d like to remind you all about our new trophies for 2016.

There will be 5 new trophies awarded for a brand new category :
The People’s Choice Award. In your Shannons bag you will find a small
cellophane bag with 5 colour-coded voting slips inside.  There is one slip for
each area of the event. (A, B, C, D & E).  We are encouraging everyone to have
a walk around and choose your favourite vehicle (one in each area) and return the tickets to the CMC
Garage (50) by about 1pm.  Once the votes are counted a trophy presentation will take place (around
3:30 or 4pm), for the best People’s Choice vehicle in each area.  So you need to stick around and see if
you can take home a trophy.

When the time comes for us all to ‘move on’ in order to ensure our vehicles are looked after and not
mothballed in a museum or private collection somewhere, we need to attract some young blood to the
movement. So, this year, in the hope that we can attract a younger crowd to our event, we decided to
advertise with radio Station WSFM.

We have made progress as well with our invitations to NSW emergency services with all services being
invited.  It’s our chance to say THANKS to all those who serve.

To date we have received a YES from the RFS, Eastern Creek Area; Marine Rescue, which is based in
the South East if Sydney; and the NSW Dog Squad. The Highway Patrol will attend again this year so
it behoves us all to remain on our best behaviour.  The SES are looking to see if the space and time is
available for them to present an on site demonstration before they commit; Fire & Rescue are keen to
come along and we are awaiting confirmation from the local area command.  The Ambulance Service
is seeking off-duty personnel and a vehicle (perhaps from their museum in Temora) to represent them
at the event.  Unfortunately due to the fact that they are under-resourced at the moment we probably
can’t get a current vehicle or personnel to come along.

The garages are filling up fast with merchants and I’m told we can look forward to some new people
coming along.  We have a power tool company on board who are also donating raffle prizes.  We are
negotiating with a car importer, a couple of automotive detailing product companies, a car cover
company; novelty automotive themed products, a car photographer and the list goes on.  Some
products or vouchers for products will be in the Shannons bags as well.

If you’re looking for a present for Dad for Father’s day you will be spoiled for choice this year, for sure.
There’s plenty for the ladies as well with markets and even more for the kids with clowns, face painting
and the ever popular  Balloon Man is returning.

In short, we are pulling out all the stops to make this year the best ever SSC event, and hopefully,
subsequent years will maintain the standard we are aiming for this year.

If you can’t bring a car and enter the display come along and enjoy the day anyway and bring the family.
See you all there.

Terry Thompson OAM

President

If you have some spare time on Saturday 13th August to help with the set-up, or Sunday 14th
August to help run the show, and would like to lend a hand for a couple of hours, then please
let our Secretary, Julie Williams know by emailing to hollymist@bigpond.com to add your
name to the list.
We will be holding a volunteers meeting at the Greyhound Social Club on Saturday 30th July
from 1:30pm. Afternoon tea will be provided.

Volunteers Needed
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CMC Committee Chats

If you would like a member of the CMC to come along to your Club’s general meeting to chat about the role of the CMC
and answer questions, please let us know.

Just email the Secretary, Julie Williams at hollymist@bigpond.com to arrange a date and time.

Club Chat

Don’t forget that a DVD is now available of some highlights of the
Shannons Sydney Classic 2015.
The cost is $15 each.
The DVD is half an hour long and a percentage of the proceeds will go to
Prostate Cancer Research.  You can purchase one on line by emailing
cmcsec@bigpond.com and pay by cheque or EFT to:
A/c Name:  Council of Motor Clubs
BSB: 633 108
A/c No: 1233 73078 (Bendigo Bank)

Important Notices
Shannons Sydney Classic Tickets will initially be handed out at the

General Meeting on Tuesday 31st May and those not collected on the
night will be posted to your club as soon as possible following the

meeting.

Club Chat -  SSC Concours
It was noted recently by several of the Committee that, for the last few years,
numbers for the Shannons Sydney Classic Concours have been down on previous
years.
We decided that we would appeal to our members to please consider entering your
vehicle in the Concours.
We aren’t necessarily looking for the pristine not-a-speck-of anything etc. etc.
Originality is 50% of the points awarded.  Or as a past stalwart of the Committee once
said they should be ‘unmolested’.
Past winners have included all kinds of vehicles, such as motorcycles and a WW II Jeep.  So, please THINK ABOUT
entering.

You will be competing for trophies and, dare I
say, should you wish to sell you pride and joy
at anytime, having a Concours trophy in your
cupboard can only add to the value of the
vehicle.
And don’t forget our very own ‘Joyce’ , the
lovely, totally original, 1963 AP5 Valiant we
raffled back in 2013.  She raised a pretty
good sum of money for Prostate Cancer
Research and was subsequently auctioned

for a tidy sum as well.
You can download the full Judging Procedures and an entry form from the CMC website just copy and paste this link to
check them over. http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/docs/Judging-Procedures.pdf



Mailing Address: GPO BOX 3954  SYDNEY  NSW April  2016Website.     www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au

The Committee of the CMC has identified some issues around club contact details, which are stored on our
database, as being incorrect.  This means some emails aren’t getting to some of our clubs.

If you aren’t getting emails from us it’s possible that your details are incorrect OR your computer is treating our
emails as SPAM.  To overcome this, you need to check your Junk Mail Folder and if you find an email in there
from us you will need to right-click on the message, then click on Junk Email and select Add sender to safe
senders list, this should overcome the SPAM issue.

We are aware that at the time of the CMC affiliation renewal each year (31st December), your club's details
may well be correct.   However, your contact details and / or the details of your Executive Committee may

change during the year for various reasons.

In order to assist your club with handover to a new committee, or Public Officer we offer a few suggestions
below.

We sincerely hope that your kind assistance with this issue will alleviate some of the discrepancies, which ap-
pear each year in our records, and will allow us to keep you informed of important issues in a timely manner.

In order that RMS records for your club are kept up to date, the Council suggests that the details regarding
any Executive Committee changes should also be advised to the Roads & Maritime Service as soon as possi-

ble. ( This service has been relocated from Grafton.  Please call the RMS or visit their website for details).   This is
especially important if your club has vehicles on HCRS.  Failure to inform them may result in an application for

registration being refused.
 You must also advise NSW Fair Trading (13 32 20) of your Public Officer and/or address changes.

Guidelines
Note:  Affiliation Renewals are due on 31st December each year.

As soon as possible following any changes, we would ask that you notify changes of the following to the CMC
at secretary@councilofmotorclubs.org.au.

HOW TO DOWNLOAD MINUTES FROM THE WEBSITE

Please note the minutes are not usually on the website until 14 days following a General Meeting.

Instructions on how to download minutes from the website are as follows:

Go to the Website: at www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au

Select:  "Document Centre" then "Minutes"

If you have any problems with this procedure please contact the Secretary, Julie Williams, at

secretary@councilofmotorclubs.org.au

or call 0409 161 357.

Executive Committee

President
Vice President
Treasurer
Secretary / Public Officer
HCRS Registrar

Contact Details

First point of contact.  i.e. one email address only, or
postal address.
Website address (if you have one).
Email & phone contacts only, for one or two
delegates who will attend CMC general meetings.

These details should be kept with your Club Secretary or Public Officer and handed to the new Committee
following your AGM or at a time immediately following any committee changes.

Club Chat
Guidelines for Club Committee

Hand-over & How to Download Minutes
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Club Chat -  Oasis Run to the HARS Museum
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Club Chat -  Oasis Run to the HARS Museum
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Old Sydney Town

Windsor

Thompsons Square Windsor

Windsor  Bridge
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Classic Eye Candy —
The Essen Techno Classica is the world's largest classic car trade fair

[PDF] The London Classic Car Show | Excel | 18-21 Feb 2016
www.thelondonclassiccarshow.co.uk916 × 440Search by image
Great Britain beats Italy to win the Classic Six Nations Cup
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Beautiful Australia

Well !………….that’s done it.
I’m off to put a deposit on a camper van.  Grey nomads, here I come?
I wish…………..sigh!



Mailing Address: GPO BOX 3954  SYDNEY  NSW April  2016Website.     www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au

Just for laughs………..
Tattoo of the year

What the ???

YOU DON'T HAVE TO BE A "DOG PERSON"
TO TRULY APPRECIATE THIS STORY

‘Stay’
I pulled into the crowded parking lot at the local
shopping centre and rolled down the car
windows to make sure my Labrador Retriever
Pup had fresh air.
She was stretched full-out on the back seat and I
wanted to impress upon her that she must
remain there.
I walked to the curb backward, pointing my finger
at the car and saying emphatically,
"Now you stay. Do you hear me?" "Stay! Stay!"
The driver of a nearby car, a pretty young
blonde, gave me a strange look and said,
(this is going to hurt, read on)

"Why don't you just put it in 'Park'?"

I've received many remarkable nature photographs over the years
but this photo of a nesting Falcon is perhaps the most remarkable
nature shot that I've ever seen. I hope you enjoy it as much as I
did.
Nature is truly breath-taking! I've sent this to most of my older
friends. The younger ones probably have never seen a falcon and
wouldn't recognize it.
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Poets Corner…….and my personal favourite:

Faces In The Street -
Poem by Henry Lawson
They lie, the men who tell us in a loud
decisive tone
That want is here a stranger, and that
misery's unknown;

For where the nearest suburb and the city proper meet
My window-sill is level with the faces in the street --
Drifting past, drifting past,
To the beat of weary feet --
While I sorrow for the owners of those faces in the street.

And cause I have to sorrow, in a land so young and fair,
To see upon those faces stamped the marks of Want and Care;
I look in vain for traces of the fresh and fair and sweet
In sallow, sunken faces that are drifting through the street --
Drifting on, drifting on,
To the scrape of restless feet;
I can sorrow for the owners of the faces in the street.

In hours before the dawning dims the starlight in the sky
The wan and weary faces first begin to trickle by,
Increasing as the moments hurry on with morning feet,
Till like a pallid river flow the faces in the street --
Flowing in, flowing in,
To the beat of hurried feet --
Ah! I sorrow for the owners of those faces in the street.

The human river dwindles when 'tis past the hour of eight,
Its waves go flowing faster in the fear of being late;
But slowly drag the moments, whilst beneath the dust and heat
The city grinds the owners of the faces in the street --
Grinding body, grinding soul,
Yielding scarce enough to eat --
Oh! I sorrow for the owners of the faces in the street.

And then the only faces till the sun is sinking down
Are those of outside toilers and the idlers of the town,
Save here and there a face that seems a stranger in the street,
Tells of the city's unemployed upon his weary beat --
Drifting round, drifting round,
To the tread of listless feet --
Ah! My heart aches for the owner of that sad face in the street.

And when the hours on lagging feet have slowly dragged away,
And sickly yellow gaslights rise to mock the going day,
Then flowing past my window like a tide in its retreat,
Again I see the pallid stream of faces in the street --
Ebbing out, ebbing out,
To the drag of tired feet,
While my heart is aching dumbly for the faces in the street.

And now all blurred and smirched with vice the day's sad pages
end,
For while the short `large hours' toward the longer `small hours'
trend,
With smiles that mock the wearer, and with words that half
entreat,
Delilah pleads for custom at the corner of the street --
Sinking down, sinking down,
Battered wreck by tempests beat --
A dreadful, thankless trade is hers, that Woman of the Street.

But, ah! to dreader things than these our fair young city comes,
For in its heart are growing thick the filthy dens and slums,
Where human forms shall rot away in sties for swine unmeet,
And ghostly faces shall be seen unfit for any street --
Rotting out, rotting out,
For the lack of air and meat --
In dens of vice and horror that are hidden from the street.

I wonder would the apathy of wealthy men endure
Were all their windows level with the faces of the Poor?
Ah! Mammon's slaves, your knees shall knock, your hearts in
terror beat,
When God demands a reason for the sorrows of the street,
The wrong things and the bad things
And the sad things that we meet
In the filthy lane and alley, and the cruel, heartless street.

I left the dreadful corner where the steps are never still,
And sought another window overlooking gorge and hill;
But when the night came dreary with the driving rain and
sleet,
They haunted me -- the shadows of those faces in the street,
Flitting by, flitting by,
Flitting by with noiseless feet,
And with cheeks but little paler than the real ones in the
street.

Once I cried: `Oh, God Almighty! if Thy might doth still
endure,
Now show me in a vision for the wrongs of Earth a cure.'
And, lo! with shops all shuttered I beheld a city's street,
And in the warning distance heard the tramp of many feet,
Coming near, coming near,
To a drum's dull distant beat,
And soon I saw the army that was marching down the street.

Then, like a swollen river that has broken bank and wall,
The human flood came pouring with the red flags over all,
And kindled eyes all blazing bright with revolution's heat,
And flashing swords reflecting rigid faces in the street.
Pouring on, pouring on,
To a drum's loud threatening beat,
And the war-hymns and the cheering of the people in the
street.

And so it must be while the world goes rolling round its
course,
The warning pen shall write in vain, the warning voice grow
hoarse,
But not until a city feels Red Revolution's feet
Shall its sad people miss awhile the terrors of the street --
The dreadful everlasting strife
For scarcely clothes and meat
In that pent track of living death -- the city's cruel street.

Henry Lawson Statue,
Sydney Botanic

Gardens
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Expression of Interest
CMC – Route 66 - 2017

Come and join us on Route 66 – August 2017 –
Around 26 days coach tour New York to Los Angeles, taking in

New York, Niagara Falls, Detroit, Woodward Dream Cruise, Route
66, Grand Canyon, Las Vegas & Los Angeles

Visiting museums, local city tours, and everything in between.

Pricing is very rough at the moment as we are still designing this fantastic
tour.

Land tour is about $7,500 per person twin share, plus air fares.
Accommodation includes breakfast.  Single Supplement about $2,700.

If you are thinking about joining us please return this form by email or
ring me for snail mail. This will assist with planning and pricing quotes.

It’s essential that we have some idea of numbers ASAP so that planning
can go ahead so, PLEASE let us know whether you’re thinking about

coming as soon as you can.

Thanks.
Name/s: _____________________________________________________________________________________________

Address: ____________________________________________________________________________________________

Suburb: __________________________________________State: ____________________Post Code: _______________

Phone: _____________________ Mobile: _________________Email: _____________________________________

For more information please contact Lynelle

tic@ticauto.com.au or Mobile 0422 513 256.

I will forward details as they become available.

Lynelle Titcume

CMC Committee - Tour Coordinator.

Self Drive options are being investigated.

For more information please contact Lynelle

tic@ticauto.com.au or Mobile 0422 513 256.

I will forward details as they become available.

Lynelle Titcume

CMC Committee - Tour Coordinator. Lynelle is always looking for new ideas for tours.  Please
feel free to contact her if you can contribute.
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Welcome aboard the first Council of Motor Clubs newsletter for the USA Route 66 tour happening in
2017.
Some people have already expressed their interest and paid a small deposit; thank you. Some are
still waiting for more details. This Tour is still evolving and is looking fantastic!
The Expression of Interest form appears n the previous page in case you know anyone who wants
to join us on our adventure!
Here is what we have so far:
First Night in New York is Friday 11th August 2017
Tour is going to be about 26 - 28 nights – still confirming a few side trips, and attractions.
Ending in Los Angeles about 6 - 8th September.
Still researching to see if we can include a Racing event along the way.
Pricing $7350.00 per Person Twin Share (still approximate due to evolving Itinerary)
Coach Tour, Accommodation, Breakfast, entry fees into many attractions and Gratuities.
Should have detailed information by February - March 2016 and can then confirm prices and
Itinerary.

Attractions include: (Keep in mind still evolving!)
New York - 3 days visiting attractions and exploring, Niagara falls - including sightseeing cruise, free
afternoon to visit other attractions, Dearborn – Detroit, Woodward Dream Cruise, the Ford Piquette
Avenue Plant, Motown Museum and time to see other attractions, Chicago – sightseeing tour, free
time to explore and an Optional Gangster Tour, Route 66 Hall of fame Museum, Abraham Lincoln
Museum, Gateway Arch, Kemp Auto Museum, Well Rogers Museum, heaps more museums,
Cadillac Ranch, Grand Canyon, Las Vegas just to mention a few things!!!!
Has anyone heard of somewhere or something that we can research and maybe include?
Airfares are approximately $2,000 per person. Some people may want to travel as a group to be in
New York on this day, but some may want to trip around before or after the tour, this is great, enjoy
while you are in USA. I will add another information page when travelling gets closer.
This tour is filling fast, if you have not already paid a deposit can you please forward your $200 per
person deposit as soon as possible to:
CUA : L & J Titcume
BSB: 814 282
Account number: 31065342
Any questions at all, please do not hesitate to email or give me a ring.
Keep Motoring

Lynelle Titcume
CMC – Tour Coordinator
tic@ticauto.com.au
M: 0422 513 256

CMC - USA Route 66 2017 - Newsletter 1
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